
President’s Message
Jerry Shiller, President

President@lemongrovegunclub.com

January 2021

Club NRA Recruiter
Casey Gastrich is the Club’s NRA recruiter and renewals 

through him benefit the club financially. Please renew your 
NRA membership through him.

RSOs and Shootmasters
For RSOs who want to self-schedule or shootmasters 

who would like the ability to edit their events on the calendar, 
email Calendar@LemonGroveGunClub.com.

Gate Closure
Do not lock the gate open during open shooting.
Please close the gate after sign-up has been completed for 

those events where it is possible to do so. We want to avoid 
folks coming in and wandering around the range especially 
when shooting is occurring.

For those of you who have Prospective members that 
have completed all of the requirements for joining except 
attendance at a Board meeting, have them do the following: 
Make a copy of the small white card with the event signoffs; 
write a short paragraph addressed to the Board explaining why 
they want to be a member of LGRGC, and what skills they 
bring to the Club.  Send both those items by email (quicker, 
preferred method) or snail mail to Membership Chair Casey 
Gastrich, AND to me.  I also have a fax machine at 760 632-
7947.  We will circulate the information among the Board, and 
vote on Prospective members before the next Board meeting.

I am looking for a member who would be interested in 
becoming Club President next year.  The current term (my 4th) 
expires April 20, 2021.  Elections scheduled for Tuesday April 
6, 2021.

Stay safe and healthy.  Share our sport with a new shooter.

Summary
December 15, 2020

Board of Directors Meeting
The Board met via Zoom due to COVID restrictions.  

This meant that there were no Prospective members in 
attendance.  See President’s Message below for temporary 
Prospective approval process.  Lorrie Smith reported that 
internal wiring in the new trailer had been modified to be 
compatible with a 110v generator.  Additional modifications 
will be made for 220v compatibility.  The Board voted to 
move the Club’s Post Office Box from Lemon Grove to Alpine 
as a matter of convenience.  All members and others will 
be notified when the change has been completed, hopefully 
before February 1 when membership renewals begin.

General Membership Meeting
The General Membership meeting scheduled for 

Tuesday January 5, 2021 has been cancelled..

New PO Box
The Lemon Grove Rod and Gun Club has a new P.O. Box 

address. All future snail mail needs to be to the address below.
We are beginning the process to have all address references 
online and otherwise changed.

Lemon Grove Rod and Gun Club
P.O. Box 1089
Alpine, CA 91903-1089 

REMINDER – PRICE INCREASE 
COMING JANUARY 1, 2021

Below is a list of events for which the price is going to 
increase January 1, 2021. 

Sporting Clays: Junior shooters:  50 birds will be $15.00 
and 100 birds will be $25.00.  Adults:  50 birds will be $25 
and 100 birds are changing to $40.00. Nonmembers will 
still be charged a $5.00 gate fee for either 50 or 100 birds.2. 
Tuesday 5-Stand Fee will increase by $1.00 to $8.00 per 
25 birds, non-members will be charged a $5.00 gate fee 3 
Family Fun Shoot will change from $5.00 to $10.00.  This is 
a member only shoot. There will be no limit on the number 
of times a member can shoot within the 8AM until noon time 
frame.
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All items offered for sale must be sold in 
accordance with federal, state and local laws.

Advertising
¼   - $35 per year for non-members or commercial ads. The 

year will run concurrently with the membership fiscal year.
Personal ads are free for members and will run for only one 

month unless additional months are requested.

ATV Usage on the Range
ATV’s must be used in a responsible manner on the range. 

The intent of allowing them on the range is to enable access 
for those with physical limitations.

The range IS NOT for!

Alcohol at the Range
Alcohol is not permitted on the Shotgun Ranges, the Rifle 

Range or in the Pit. Even if the person with the alcohol is not 
shooting or participating in the event, it is still prohibited.

RSO Safety Corner
Dave Reed

Safety while shooting trap while technically there is 
no RSO required while shooting trap if there is an RSO on 
the rifle range you must coordinate with them prior to going 
downrange for any reason. There have been two incidents 
recently where shotgunners went down range to load the trap 
house while the rifle range was hot, THIS IS EXTREMELY 
DANGEROUS FOR THE SHOTGUNNERS! The RSOs are 
present for the safety of everyone on the range, and they have 
the authority to remove anyone from the range, that means 
any part of the range (Pit, Rifle Range or Trap Field), for 
safety concerns. If there is an RSO on the rifle range when you 
arrive for trap stop by and say hello and let them know your 
intentions. With a quick two-minute conversation you can 
avoid a lot of issues and ensure everyone has an enjoyable, 
safe day of shooting.

UPCOMING TRAINING AT 
LEMON GROVE ROD AND 

GUN CLUB
Dave Reed

RSO REFRESHER: No charge - All club RSOs 
required to attend annually - No need to register in advance. 
Wednesday December 30th 1 PM to 3 PM Sunday January 
10th 1 PM to 3 PM - This is immediately after Women On 
Target so make sure you bring a lunch. Friday January 15th 
2 PM to 4 PM - Take off from work early on a Friday and get 
this requirement knocked out. Bring your gear and enjoy the 
Pot Shoot or the Low Light Shoot in the Pit afterward. You 
work hard as RSOs, you might as well get some trigger time 
in yourself.

LOW LIGHT SELF DEFENSE SCENARIOS - DRY 
FIRE - No charge - Contact davereed2010@gmail.com to 
register Wednesday December 30th - 4:30 PM to 8 PM 
NRA RSO course - Sunday February 7th - 8 AM to 6 PM - 
Cost $80 for club members, $200 for non-club members (plus 
$35 to the NRA for certification)

CCW Class - Saturday February 13th - Start at sign in 
shack - will move to range after classroom portion. Contact 
davereed2010@gmail.com to register Initial CCW students  8 
AM to 4 PM  $100 for club members 
Renewal CCW students  Noon to 4 PM $50 for club 
members  We are hosting two classes with The Complete 
Combatant in March of 2021

PISTOL RED DOT CONCEPTS and IMAGE BASED 
DECISIONAL DRILLS, information is below. Contact 
Dave Reed at davereed2010@gmail.com for registration 
information and password. REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS 
JANUARY 15TH

Club Dumpsters
Cardboard goes in the recycling dumpster near the 

building on the lower trap range. Please DO NOT put it in the 
trash dumpsters.

Your Business Here 

Put your business card in the 
bulletin for only $35 a year.

Wanted
Richard Bolter

popbolter@yahoo.com
Wanted: An affordable 12-gauge shotgun for new member 

to participate in sporting clays. Please contact Richard 619-
520-2222 or at email above.  
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RV Parking Renewal
Wendell Trent is coordinating the stickers for this year so 

please turn in your RV permission letters to him.
All members wanting to park their RV on the club 

property shall submit a signed agreement for approval.
Renewals shall be submitted between February 1 and 

April 30, of each year. Any RV not registered by April 30, will 
be towed from the property.

The RV parking agreement is available on the website: 
http://www.lemongrovegunclub.com/RV_Parking.pdf

You can also mail them to the club address Attention 
Wendell Trent.

Note that this must be done every year.

Mobility Assistance 
Device Use Renewal

All members desiring to operate ATV or other mobility 
assistance vehicles on the property shall submit, to the club 
Secretary, a signed agreement.

Renewals shall be submitted between February 1 and 
April 30, of each year. 

The form for ATV, cart or mobility assistance device 
usage is available on the website at Mobility Asst. Vehicle 
Form.

Note that this must be done every year.

RV Parking at the Range
As courtesy to members, the club allows RVs to be 

parked at the range but is not intended as a storage facility.
A.	 Permission must be obtained from the Executive 

Committee to park an RV at the range.
B.	 See Appendix J of the SOPs for all requirements.

No Smoking Areas
Smoking IS NOT allowed on the range or in any building 

with the exception of the picnic area and the area around the 
utility building.

Range Reminder
A Scheduled RSO is required to be present for any Rifle 

or Handgun shooting at the range. Shotguns may be used at 
any of the ranges including the Pit and Rifle Range.

                              FOR SALE 
DILLON SL900 12 GAUGE SHOTSHELL LOADER 

 

List Price:  $1,630 w/ case feeder   
Buy for $800              As New condition 
Includes 2 cases of 12 ga. wads (mixed types) 
Contact Roger Snipes @ 619-647-8944 
rogersnipes@cox.net  

The Complete Combatant
Lemon Grove Rod & Gun Club is hosting Brian Hill of 

The Complete Combatant in March 2021
Brian will be offering Image Based Decisional Drills 

on Friday (SIRT Training Pistol = no live fire) and Red Dot 
Concepts on Saturday and Sunday (live fire). You can take 
one class or BOTH classes that weekend. You will register for 
each separately.

You WILL need the PASSWORD to register on the 
Eventbrite link below from Lemon Grove Rod & Gun Club to 
register. After January 6th, this class will be open to the public 
and NO password will be needed.

Friday, March 5th, 2021 is Image Based Decisional Drills 
$50-$65 per person

Link: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/california-lemon-
grove-rod-gun-is-hosting-image-based-decisional-drills-
tickets-128170660897

Saturday, March 6th & Sunday, March 7th, 2021 is Red 
Dot Concepts $475 per person

Link: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/california-
lemon-grove-rod-gun-club-is-hosting-red-dot-concepts-
tickets-128171986863

More info is available in a PDF on the club website.

TRAP INTERCLUB 
INFORMATION

Ken J

2020-21 Shoot year Calendar
Imperial Valley Rifle & Pistol	  February 13th, 2021
Maywood Trap Club 		  March 2021
Redlands Shooting Park	 April 2021

For Sale
MEC Grabber 20 Gauge in good condition with charge 

bar, powder container and shot container for $200 Contact Bill 
Zbaeren 619-402-4907
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